Welcome Message: Summer Symposium 2020
“Northeast Asia: Pitfalls and Prospects, Past and Present”

DEAR COLLEAGUES,

THE TIME FOR OUR REGULAR SLAVIC-EURASIAN RESEARCH CENTER SUMMER SYMPOSIUM HAS NOW ARRIVED, AND THIS YEAR WILL BE
TITLED "NORTHEAST ASIA: PITFALLS AND PROSPECTS, PAST AND PRESENT.” HOLDING SUCH EVENTS THESE DAYS IS, OF COURSE,
COMPLICATED BY THE EFFECTS OF COVID-19, SO WE ARE MAKING PREPARATIONS TO HOST AN ONLINE SYMPOSIUM USING ZOOM. IN
ADDITION TO PROVIDING A VENUE FOR MEMBERS OF THE NATIONAL INSTITUTES FOR THE HUMANITIES (NIHU) AREA STUDIES PROJECT
FOR NORTHEAST ASIA TO PRESENT THE FRUITS OF THEIR LABORS, THIS YEAR'S CONFERENCE ALSO OFFERS THE OPPORTUNITY TO HEAR
ABOUT A NEW RESEARCH PROJECT THAT SURVEYS AND ANALYZES ARCHIVAL MATERIALS ON COLD-WAR ERA NORTHEAST ASIA. THE
SYMPOSIUM WILL BE HELD ON JULY 2 AND 3, JAPANESE STANDARD TIME, AND THE PROGRAM HAS BEEN DESIGNED TO ALLOW OUR
OVERSEAS COLLEAGUES, UNFORTUNATELY UNABLE TO JOIN US IN PERSON, TO CONTRIBUTE TO OUR DISCUSSIONS.

THE SESSIONS ON DAY 1 WILL LARGELY BE GIVEN OVER TO PAPERS FROM THE NEXT GENERATION OF RESEARCHERS. WE WILL ALSO
HEAR FROM A POLISH RESEARCHER REGARDING THE REGIONAL IMPACT OF COVID-19 THERE, AND DISCUSS WHAT LESSONS THIS MAY
OFFER FOR NORTHEAST ASIA. ON DAY 2, A DEBATE ON THE STRUCTURAL ISSUES THAT AFFLICT NORTHEAST ASIA WILL BE FOLLOWED BY A
UNIQUE SESSION LOOKING TO DECIPHER INTERNATIONAL POLITICS ON THE BASIS OF REGIONAL ARCHIVAL MATERIALS. KEEPING THE
TIME DIFFERENCE IN MIND, COLLEAGUES BASED IN THE AMERICAS WILL JOIN US AS COMMENTATORS FOR THE MORNING SESSIONS,
AND THOSE FROM EUROPE FOR THE AFTERNOON ONES.

THIS WILL BE OUR CENTER'S FIRST EXPERIENCE AT HOSTING THIS KIND OF “CORONA™ EVENT, IN WHICH HOSTING THE SYMPOSIUM
ONLINE ENABLES A SMALL NUMBER OF PEOPLE PRESENT AT THE VENUE TO CONNECT AND DISCUSS THE ISSUES RAISED WITH
RESEARCHERS WORLDWIDE. COVID-19 IS ERECTING BARRIERS WITHIN MANY COMMUNITIES, BUT WE ARE HOPEFUL OF BEING ABLE TO
TRANSCEND SUCH LIMITS IN ONE WAY OR ANOTHER. WE LOOK FORWARD TO YOUR PARTICIPATION IN OUR SUMMER SYMPOSIUM.

AKIHIRO IWASHITA (DIRECTOR, SLAVIC-EURASIAN RESEARCH CENTER)
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